WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING HELD Thursday, May 19, 2022 7:35 pm

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Mr. Jack Butler. All members were present. Also present were Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue, Road Superintendent, Andy Romoser, Fire Chief Dave Compton, Zoning Inspector, Tim Boggs, Tony Vero, Richland County Commissioner, Jeff Deeds, Visconi Companies LTD, and Resident, Nate Boggs. Mr. Bob Entenmann made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes, to pay the bills, approve Purchase Orders, & approve reallocations as presented, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

Resident, Nate Boggs of 156 Vanderbilt Road asked that contractors for the new fire station to not use his driveway for parking and to not pull equipment across his property. Trustees agreed and will make all contractors aware.

Mr. Jeff Deeds came to report progress on the sale of the existing fire station at 2480 Possum Run Rd. Sketches have been submitted & discussed with several leading government officials who are in full support of the project. Now they have been submitted to ODOT for approval. Mr. Deeds projected that by the end of the summer that ODOT will give approval and the project will move to the next phase.

Tim Boggs, the Zoning Inspector presented a resolution finding that Joyce & Samual Miles at 2124 Greenbriar Drive constitures a nuisance. Mr. Dave Yoder made a motion to approve, Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded, and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. Also, letters were resent to 1582 Hanley Road for high grass and to 3439 State Route 13 for debri. A resident complained that Snow Trails allowed semis to park in their lot for Mid-Ohio, however, it is not an issue at this point. 2 Permits were given for a barn and a pool.

Chief Compton reported that EMS 131 had an accident with a Kokosing paver that caused \$694 damage to the mirror. There was complaint in regards to burning outside the allowable hours on Taylor Road. Chief Compton purchased discontinued foam at a discounted price that will save the township money due to the new foam being twice the cost.

Mr. Andy Romoser, Road Superintendent reported that the curbing project is going smooth so far. He received a complaint about the culvert on Terman which is still being figured out. Richland County Engineer looked at Pulver Road culvert and confirmed the necessary size. In order to save money, the stockpile of top soil will be used on the curb project. The extra concrete behind the garage needs removed and will be placed on govdeals.com.

Mr. Bob Entenmann received a complaint about parking on the street at the end of Highlook that obstructs the view of traffic at the Hanley Road and Highlook intersection. It does present a safety issue and the township will contact the individuals that primarily park there.

Mr. Jack Butler reported that it would be in the best interest of the township to wait to sell the property on Possum Run Road. He also announced that the township's attorney has sent a letter to the Shelly Company in regards to the tar and chip project.

Fiscal officer updated trustees with Cash Summary by Fund report.

There being no further business, Mr. Bob Entenmann made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded the motion, the motion carried all ayes, and the meeting ended at 9:17 pm.

ANNETTE DEPUE, FISCAL OFFICER
JACK BUTLER, CHAIR
DAVID YODER, V-CHAIR
ROR ENTENMANN TRUSTEE

Respectfully Submitted,